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FINANCIAL CLOSE OF FREDERICKSBURG EXTENSION PROJECT 

 
Transurban announces that it has reached financial close on the US$565 million Fredericksburg 
Extension project, following the successful issuance of US$262 million private activity bonds.   

The Fredericksburg Extension project will extend the existing reversible 95 Express Lanes south by 16 
kilometres in the I-95 median. The project also includes new access points to the existing 95 Express 
Lanes, including two new flyover ramps to support 28,000 workers at Marine Corps Base Quantico.  

The project was approved in January 2018 by the Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT). Major 
construction commenced July 2019 with the project expected to be completed in late 2022.   

As previously announced in January 2018, Transurban’s offer also includes additional payments to 
VDOT of US$45 million at financial close and US$232 million at service commencement in lieu of 
forecasted toll revenue sharing commitments under the current concession agreement.1 The new 
regime provides certainty in funding for the Commonwealth to advance critical transportation projects 
while reducing complexity and long-term risk for Transurban.  

Transurban employed a two-stage financial close on the project, in which an all-equity financial close 
was achieved on 30 April 2019, and a subsequent debt financing closed on 25 July 2019. The debt 
financing consists of US$262 million of private activity bonds (par amount) with a final maturity in 2049. 

“The Fredericksburg Extension project will bring relief to one of the region’s worst congestion hotspots 
and also extend the benefits our customers are already experiencing on the 95 Express Lanes. We are 
pleased to be moving forward another important project with our partners in Virginia,” Transurban CEO 
Scott Charlton said. 
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1 Payments to VDOT amounting to US$277 million in lieu of forecasted toll revenue sharing commitments are in addition to project 
costs of US$565 million. 
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